Parisg, March 18,1933,

Many, Many thanks, my dear President Horch, for your very
kind telegram of today. As I wrote to Miss Lichtmann, it is
quite clear,that I fully understand all the difficulties of
the present situation, being ready to continue my work for

our beloved Leader at any rate. Nevertheless, it is true

that the general conditions of this work in Europe are not

very easy . o 1 am therefore particularly grateful to you

for your last decision and the snnouncement of your telegram,
Yours very sincerely

M. de Paube







